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Sometimes she was doing what she loved, and         
sometimes she was helping out where help was needed. 
Her commitment has lasted over so many years and 
reached across so many areas that the Board is very 
pleased to recognize her with this award. È  

April Stone Dahl is 2014 Recipient of Karen Danielson Award 

The Karen Danielson Award was created in 2009 to 
honor the memory of one of our founding board     
members.  Karen was a strong voice for the Association, 
and aside from serving as Board President, she also was 
a field volunteer, committee member, and helped with 
event planning.  She showed a passion for the Bad River 
Watershed Association and her time and commitment 
are not forgotten.  Each year the Karen Danielson Award 
is given to a dedicated volunteer who shows the same 
energy and passion for the Bad River Watershed          
Association. 

This year the Board has selected April Stone Dahl as the 
recipient of this award.  April served as the first        
treasurer of the Association when we were founded in 
2002.  Although she quickly discovered that this was not 
her passion, she stepped up when she saw the 
need.  April performed Water Quality monitoring        
beginning in 2002 and often included her whole family. 
She has taken on large roles planning and catering 
events and very much enjoyed serving good food and 
bringing people together who all cared about the        
watershed.  April is a skilled basket weaver, and donated 
some of her pieces for silent auctions and other        
fundraisers.   

April Stone Dahl is presented with Karen Danielson Award by 

Executive Director Tony Janisch.  

and sedimentation, fish habitat, native plants and       
invasive species, and conservation programs. 

You can access the  Landowner Toolbox by visiting 
www.badriverwatershed.org. You will find the resources 
in the left-hand menu. Please check back periodically for 
updates and new resources. È 

 

The Bad River Watershed Association website has a new 
resource for landowners called the Landowner Toolbox. 
Many landowners in Northwestern Wisconsin are      
concerned about natural resources and want to know 
what they can do on their own properties to improve 
their land and soils and contribute positively to           
watershed health.  

The Landowner Toolbox, compiled by Erika Lang,        
contains tips relating to various topics, including  runoff 

Announcing a new informational resource - the Landowner Toolbox 
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Mission Statement 

The mission of the Bad River 

Watershed Association is to 

promote a healthy 

relationship between the 

people and natural 

communities of the Bad River 

watershed by involving all 

citizens in assessing, 

maintaining and improving 

watershed integrity for future 

generations.  

 

 

Our purpose is to:  

ωtǊƻǘŜŎǘ ǘƘŜ ƘƛƎƘ ǉǳŀƭƛǘȅ ƻŦ 

the natural resources;  

ωtǊƻƳƻǘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ-wide 

responsible management and 

use of lands and waters;  

ω5ŜǾŜƭƻǇ ŀ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ōŀǎŜ 

for a deeper understanding of 

the ecosystems;  

ω{ŜǊǾŜ ŀǎ ŀ ǇǊƻŀŎǘƛǾŜ 

community forum for 

education, coordination, and 

decision making affecting the 

resources of the watershed. 

 

ά!ƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƭŜŀǾŜǎ ŀǊŜ ōǊƻǿƴΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǎƪȅ ƛǎ ƎǊŜȅΦ  L ǿŜƴǘ 
out for a walk, along a river today.  Stopped into a 
stream, I passed along the way.  Well, I walked in up to 
my waist, and I began to say.  You know the brook 
ǘǊƻǳǘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ ŎƻƭŘΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ Ǝƻƴƴŀ ǘƻ ǎǘŀȅΦ           
²ŀǘŜǊǎƘŜŘ ŘǊŜŀƳƛƴΩΣ ƻƴ ǘƘƛǎ hŎǘƻōŜǊ ŘŀȅΦέ 

The Fall has been a bustle of activity for BRWA. In the 
past few weeks, our macro-invertebrate volunteers 
have been out in the streams collecting samples and 
then identifying their cache at Northland College. With 
the cold waters we have in watershed, we typically 
find stonefly and mayfly nymphs and caddisfly larvae.  
All are very good indicators of a healthy waterway.      
Mariana is the point person on staff for coordinating volunteer monitoring and     
ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎǎ ŀƴŘ L5 ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎΦ LŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǿŀǘŜǊ ǉǳŀƭƛǘȅ       
monitoring, please contact her. 

²ŜΩǾŜ Ƨǳǎǘ ŜƴŘŜŘ ŀ ŦƻǳǊǘƘ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ƻŦ Ŏƻƴǘƛƴǳƻǳǎ ǘŜƳǇŜǊŀǘǳǊŜ ƳƻƴƛǘƻǊƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ 
first season of total phosphorus monitoring in the Penokees. In the next few months, 
this data with be tabulated and then presented to the DNR, to be included in their 
database. This information will be shared in an upcoming newsletter. 

In the summer newsletter, we reported on the Lake Superior Landscape Restoration    
Partnership, an initiative of the Department of Agriculture (through the U.S. Forest      
Service and Natural Resource Conservation Service) to improve habitat for Sharp-
tailed Grouse, Golden-ǿƛƴƎŜŘ ²ŀǊōƭŜǊΣ YƛǊǘƭŀƴŘΩǎ ²ŀǊōƭŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ .Ǌƻƻƪ ¢ǊƻǳǘΣ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎ 
ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǿŀǘŜǊ ǉǳŀƭƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǎŜŘƛƳŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƭƻǿŜǊ ǿƛƭŘŦƛǊŜ ǊƛǎƪΦ  LΩǾŜ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘ 
several meetings of the Outreach team to strategize how best to reach out to      
landowners where restoration needs are key. Kevin is participating in the Slow the 
Flow and the Brook Trout teams, with both teams identifying best areas for           
restoration and protection. 

Lƴ WǳƭȅΣ .w²! ƘƻǎǘŜŘ ŀ ǎŎǊŜŜƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŘƻŎǳƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ ά²ƛǎŎƻƴǎƛƴΩǎ aƛƴƛƴƎ {ǘŀƴŘƻŦŦΦέ  
Over 200 people attended this event. This documentary has been seen throughout 
ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǘŜ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ǘƛƳŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ŀǊŜŀΦ LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ŦƛƭƳ ǇǊƻŘǳŎŜǊ 5ŜǾƻƴ /ǳǇŜǊȅ 
(371 Productions) for joining us at the screening and for drawing attention to        

From the Director 



Raffle Winner! 

We are pleased to announce that Reba Rice is the winner of the raffle for the Jeff Peters 
Butterfly Photo! 

Thank you to everyone who participated! We were able to raise $336, which  will go 
toward supporting our programs. 
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Correspondence & 

submissions may be 

made to:  

 

BRWA Watershed Waves  

PO Box 875  

Ashland, WI 54806  
 

715-682-2003 

info@badriverwatershed.

org  

 

 

Bad River             
Watershed Association  

BRWA is a 501(c)(3)          
non-profit organization, 

dedicated to 
stewardship, 

conservation and  
education.  

Board of Directors  

Officers  

Sjana Schanning  

President  
 

Mike Ryan  

Vice -President  
 

Bobbi Rongstad  

Treasurer  

Members -at-Large 

Joan Elias  

Laurence Wiland  

Eric Nelson  

 

Staff  

Tony Janisch  

Executive Director  
 

Kevin Brewster  

Restoration Manager  
 

Mariana Brewster  

Volunteer Coordinator  
 

 

Leslie Jagger  

Bookkeeper  

¢ƘŜ wƛǾŜǊ !ƭƭƛŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ ²ƛǎŎƻƴǎƛƴ Ƙŀǎ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ ŀ ŎŀƳǇŀƛƎƴ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ŎƛǘƛȊŜƴǎΩ ǾƻƛŎŜǎ ōŜ ƘŜŀǊŘ 
regarding the important water issues we face in Wisconsin. This initiative is called Wish for 
Water, and invites you to share your thoughts about one of our most precious resources - 
our water. Wish for Water will focus on four specific issues: manure runoff, groundwater 
contamination and depletion, frac sand mining, and iron mining.  

The River Alliance will introduce you to these issues and four individuals from across the 
state who are being impacted by them. These individuals are Anita Adams, Aurora Conley 
(of the Bad River Band of the Lake Superior Chippewa), Susan Connor, and Barb Gifford. 
They have been featured in a series of TV spots in the weeks leading up to the election. 
You can view their videos  on the Wish for Water website. 

How can you get involved? Share your wish for water by tagging #wish4waterWI on social 
media.  

Are you concerned about contaminants produced by mining, or clean drinking water, or 
keeping water resources in good shape for future generations? Visit https://
www.wisconsinrivers.org/wish4waterwi to learn more about these and other issues. È 

 

~ Tony Janisch        

What is your wish for water?  

potential concerns we may face if a mining operation were to occur within the watershed.  

In September, BRWA hosted another meeting of regional and state organizations who 
also share concerns with how an open pit mine might affect the health of the watershed.  
Allison Werner of the River Alliance of Wisconsin (RAW) provided the facilitation for this      
meeting. RAW also provided financial support for this and other outreach events that 
ǿŜΩǾŜ ƘƻǎǘŜŘΦ w!² ōŜƎŀƴ ŀ І²ƛǎƘп²ŀǘŜǊ²L ŎŀƳǇŀƛƎƴ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ²ƛǎŎƻƴǎƛƴ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎΩ 
voices be heard and to spread awareness of the many issues facing Wisconsin waters. 
Find more information about this campaign in the article below. 

CƛƴŀƭƭȅΣ LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ŀ ǎƘƻǳǘ-out to our Bookkeeper, Leslie. She may not have the flashy 
job of attend partner meetings, working with volunteers, or getting out in the water to   
collect samples, but her role is so very important to the organization. Aside from  keeping 
the bills paid, this year BRWA changed its fiscal year and standardized our accounting   
methods. Leslie has been in charge of facilitating these changes and is truly appreciated 
for these efforts. The bustle of BRWA occurs both inside and outside of the office. 

(The first person to email with the correct song title and original artist of my adapted lyrics 
ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ŀǊǘƛŎƭŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƎŜǘ ŀ ƳŜƴǘƛƻƴ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ǇŀƎŜΦ tǳǘ ά{ƻƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ 
ǘƘŜ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊέ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŜƳŀƛƭ ǎǳōƧŜŎǘ ƭƛƴŜΦύ È 



Most of us take road/stream crossing culverts for granted until they wash out and cause a road closure. To fish and 

other aquatic life though, culverts often act as barriers to upstream movement, fragmenting habitat and potentially 

isolating populations from critical spawning, rearing or feeding habitats. Culverts are sometimes set too high above the 

stream channel (perching) to allow fish to jump into the culvert to get upstream, or are sometimes too small, creating 

stream flow speeds too high for fish to swim against. Poorly designed or installed culverts can also cause stream banks 

to erode. If set too steep or if unstable, the road embankment can deteriorate; or if the culvert is too small, high water 

velocities during periods of high flow can scour the stream bed and cut into stream banks, releasing sediment into the 

water.  Sediment can smother aquatic insects which are food for trout and other fish. Every year, many tons of         

sediment end up in the lower Bad River and Lake Superior, threatening ecosystems such as the Bad River and Kakagon 

Sloughs and Lake Superior's near-shore fisheries. As problem culverts repeatedly wash out or flood, they also add    

expense to town and county road budgets and cause property damage.   

In 2005, BRWA initiated a Culvert Program to survey the over 1,000 culvert road/stream crossings in the watershed. A 

priority list of restoration sites was developed based on criteria that relate to erosion vulnerability and creation of a 

barrier to upstream movement of fish. BRWA then began working with local governmental units to coordinate          

restoration efforts, monitor sites with staff and volunteer field personnel, and to seek grant funding. Because the Bad 

River watershed is one of the largest contributors of sediment to Lake Superior, culvert issues are viewed as an          

important aspect of watershed stewardship, and a challenge BRWA shares with the 18 townships, three counties,    

Wisconsin DNR,  the Bad River Tribe and three federal agencies with jurisdiction in our watershed. Since the inception 

of  our culvert program, BRWA and its partners have overseen restoration of nearly 30 culvert crossings. Over 20 miles 

of upstream habitat have been reconnected for movement of aquatic life. Below is an example of  before and after 

completion of a culvert crossing restoration project.  This work was done on Devils Creek near Mellen in 2012. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Restoration projects are great examples of the power of partnerships in making good things happen in our home      

watershed.  They are funded by federal or private foundation grants secured by BRWA and its partners, and               

implemented through townships with technical and engineering services provided by county highway or Land and   

Water Conservation departments, and others.  Restorations  completed this year include:   

A tributary to the Marengo River on Albert Mattson Road in Ashland Township,   
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Before restoration - badly perched. 

Culvert Restoration Update by Kevin Brewster 

Culvert post-restoration. 



Bad River Watershed Association was among several local groups that participated in the 2014 AIS Bridge Snapshot 
Day. No target aquatic invasive species were found in the nine monitoring locations within the Bad River watershed. 

On the crisp morning of Saturday, September 13th, 161 volunteers convened 
at 17 sites around the state to embark on a treasure hunt that would take 
them to one or more rivers in search of invasive species. Donning winter hats 
and coats, they scurried down bridge abutments, waded into the water, and 
scoured the river bed and banks to see what they could find. Collectively 
they monitored 142 sites on 59 different waterbodies.  

This statewide event was organized by the River Alliance of Wisconsin in 
partnership with the Wisconsin DNR and 24 other organizations statewide.    
The goal was to detect new infestations of invasive species, including        
pioneer populations such as recent aquarium releases, and to engage new 
volunteers in invasive species monitoring and reporting. 

On the morning of the event, volunteers received a 45-minute training on 
the relatively simple monitoring protocols which involved visually assessing the site, scooping substrate and course 
woody debris with D-nets or handmade scoops, and raking for emergent and submerged vegetation. Volunteers were 
asked to keep their eyes peeled for a total of 22 species, including wetland plants, aquatic plants and aquatic             
invertebrates, many of which having been introduced to them for the first time that morning. Understanding that they 
might not be up to the task of positively identifying all of the target species, they were provided 2 gallon plastic bags to      
collect all suspicious plants and invertebrates to be examined by the local coordinator back at the rendezvous site. 

Back at the rendezvous sites, local invasive species experts anxiously awaited their return.  Each datasheet and bag was 
ŜȄŀƳƛƴŜŘΦ  ¢ƘŜ ŎƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊǎ ǾŜǊƛŦƛŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊΩǎ ŦƛƴŘƛƴƎǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘŜŘ ǎǇŜŎƛƳŜƴǎ ǘƻ ǾƻǳŎƘŜǊǎΦ              
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2014 AIS Bridge Snapshot Day: 161 Volunteers, 59 Rivers, 22 Invasive Species and 1 Day  

by Laura MacFarland, River Alliance of Wisconsin 

two crossings of City Creek near Mellen,  

a creek crossing on Altamont Road in Lincoln Township, 

and a creek crossing on Ashland-Bayfield Rd. in Lincoln.  Also, a culvert has been purchased for installation next 

year on Four Corners Store Road that will reconnect an extensive amount of upstream brook trout habitat on a 

tributary to the Marengo River .   

Many more projects await scheduling and funding, but every completed project can be looked at as a successful step 

toward better-connected trout habitat, a healthier watershed, and a cleaner Lake Superior. 

 

Albert Mattson Rd. project before 
restoration Completed project on Albert 

Mattson Rd.  
Completed project on Altamont Rd. 

~cont. page 7 
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THANK YOU New and Renewed Members: April and Jarrod Stone Dahl, Art Techlow III, Barbara Brown, Bernie Kopera, 
.ŜǘƘ IƻǊƴƛƴƎΣ .ƛƧƛǘ YƘŀŘƪŀΣ /ŀǊƻƭ {ƘŀŘŘȅ CŀƳƛƭȅΣ /ƘŀǊƭŜƴŜ 5Ω/ǊǳȊΣ /ƘŀǊǘƛŜǊ hŀƪƭŜȅ CŀƳƛƭȅΣ /ǊŀƛƎ ŀƴŘ !ƴƴŜ ²ƛŎƪƳŀƴΣ 
Danielle Brown, David Henning, Dennis & Pat Musil, Dennis Gisvold, Diane & Kelly Randolph, Diane Reupert, Dick & 
Wendy Thiede, Doering Wisnicky Family, Donn & Ann Christensen, Dr. Glenn & Dianne Grage, Elias Meeker Family, 
Elizabeth Icks, Ethel Plucinski, Fratt Family, Galilee Lake Association, George & Anna Magnin,  Grandon & Dorothy  
Harris, Jagger VanderMeulen Family, James and Mimi Crandall, James Burtrum & Naomi Tillison, Jane Thimke, Jeff & 
Vicki Musselman, Jeff & Susan Dean,  Jeff Cate, Jeffrey Lackmann, Jerry & Jane Christie, Jim & Jane Anklam, Jim & 
Maria Minikel, Jim & Teresa Mead, Jim Hagstrom, Jo & Mike Bailey, Joe Agostine & Susan Leigh, Joe Cook, John 
Schneider, Julia Waggoner Family, Justus Grunow, Karin Kozie, Kathy Trochlell, Keith & Laura Carlson, Ken & Darlene 
Raspotnik, Kolesar Soltesz Family, Kurt & Laurie Schmude, Lagerroos McNurlin Family, Linda Barnes, Lindsay Wood 
Davis & Amanda Davis, Luis & Kathy Wuest, Mark Johnson, Michael McKenna & Lea Rolfsen, Mike & Cheryl              
Trieschmann, Mike & Pam Ryan, Mike Fiorio, Moses Tuori Family, Ned & Kathy Zuelsdorff, Pat Masterson, Philomena 
Kebec, Raven Ashley   Family, Representative Janet Bewley & David Saetre, Richard & Valla Allen, Ricky & Valerie  
Damstra, Rollan & Joyce Kiel, Rongstad Podlesny Family, Route Kozie Family, Ruth & Herb Lauritzen, Boles Wydeven 
Family, Sorensen Zirngibl Family, Steve & Margaret Baumgardner, Steve Muntz, Tana Turonie, Terry White, Thomas 
Piikkila, Thomas Doolittle Family, Tony & Jean Wallner, and Wendy & Malcolm Mclean. 

THANK YOU Volunteers: Allie Raven, April Stone Dahl, Bijit Khadka, Bob Traczyk, Bobbi Rongstad, Bruce Prentice, 
Cherie Pero,  Chequamegon High School, Danielle Browne, David & Karen Saarinen, David VanderMeulen, Ed           
Kolodziejski, Eric Nelson, Heather Palmquist, Henry Gradillas, Jake Brown, Jane Thimke, Jane Weber, Jeff & Vicki    
Musselman,  Jeffrey Lackmann, Jim Crandall, Jim & Sarah Nevins, Joan Elias, Joe Cook, John Schneider, Joy Perry, 
Justus Grunow, Karin Kozie, Kevin Brewster, Laure McCloskey & Students, Lauren Tuori, Laurence Wiland, Michele 
Wheeler, Michelle Heglund, Mike Ryan, Ron Nemec, Sara Krueger, Sara Moses, Shari & Mark Eggleson, Sharon        
Anthony & Students, Sjana & Kevin Schanning, Tom Doolittle, Tom Podlesny, Tracey Ledder, and Ulli Kastens. 

THANK YOU Funders: The Patagonia Foundation, Duluth Superior Area Community Foundation, Indigenous              
Environmental Network, Freshwater Future, River Alliance of Wisconsin, National Fish and Wildlife Foundation, U.S. 
Fish and Wildlife Service, U.S. Forest Service, and the Town of Morse. 

SPECIAL THANKS: To Professor Andy Goyke of Northland College for continuing to open up his classroom for BRWA 
macroinvertebrate ID sessions, Professor Sharon Anthony and her students at Northland College for helping to        
organize water quality data, and to the Army Corps of Engineers for recently bringing their sediment monitoring  
workshop to local professionals in our community. 

Because of your support, great things continue to happen throughout the watershed.  Here are a few images from the 
ǾŜǊȅ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘƛǾŜ ȅŜŀǊ ǿŜΩǾŜ ƘŀŘ ǎƻ ŦŀǊΦ 

Thank You to Our Members, Volunteers, and Funders! 

Fall 2014 Adopt-a-Hwy 

Clean-up Crew 
Water Chemistry     

Monitoring Workshop 

 Jeffrey Lackmann & Danielle 

Browne - Macroinvertebrate 

Monitoring Macroinvertebrate ID Session at 

Northland College 

tŀƴŜƭ 5ƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ ŀǘ ά²ƛǎŎƻƴǎƛƴΩǎ 

aƛƴƛƴƎ {ǘŀƴŘƻŦŦέ {ŎǊŜŜƴƛƴƎ 

Marengo Watershed Restoration 

Project Tour 


